
 

 

Our Ref:  KSL/kmd/necJan24 
 
January 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Re:  NEC University and Careers Trip 2024 
 
As part of our careers programme, Oldbury Wells School will be taking Years 10 & 12 students 
to the NEC in Birmingham for their annual ‘What university, What career?’ event on Friday, 
1st March 2024.  Students will be leaving school at 9am and will be arriving back at school 
before 3pm in time for students to get their usual school bus/public transport home as required.  
 
What University? & What Career? Live is the essential event for 15-19 year olds considering 
their options after leaving school or college. 
 
Students will meet many of the UK's top unis and employers - including NHS, University of 
Oxford, Jaguar Land Rover, J.P. Morgan, Cardiff University, E.ON, University of Birmingham, 
BT Group, Newcastle University and many more.  To find out about apprenticeships and 
higher education opportunities. 
 
Students can access free one-to-one careers advice, choose from a programme of free talks 
covering everything from university funding options to acing apprenticeship assessment 
centres, and take part in a range of interactive activities to help your child take their next steps 
with confidence. 
 
We are asking that parents pay £10.50 towards the cost of transport to the event.  We would 
kindly ask that payment and consent to attend this event be done via ParentPay. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Miss K Silverstone 

English Teacher  
Assistant Progress Lead KS4 & KS5 
 


